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The Purpose Statement for the First 
Presbyterian Church of Marshalltown 
G Growing in Christ through worship. 
R Reaching out in fellowship. 
A Affirming faith through discipleship. 
C Caring for the lost through evangelism. 
E Embracing others in mission and ministry. 
 

February Memory Verse 
There He was transfigured before them. His face 
shone like the sun, and His clothes became as 
white as the light. 

Matthew 17:2 

 

Meet Some of Our New Members 
Brian and Lynne 

Bovenmyer joined the 
church November 18, and 
were introduced to the 
congregation on Sunday, 
December 28.  They have 
two children, Owen and 
Shelby. Owen is in the 5th 
grade and Shelby is in the 
3rd grade at GMG. 

Brian is a self-employed 
farmer, and Lynne is an 
advisor for Buena Vista 

University on the Marshalltown Community College 
Campus. 

Their hobbies revolve around the children's 
activities.  Lynne enjoys reading when she has a 
chance. 

They are interested in being greeters so they 
will get to know more of the members of the church.  

We are glad to have them as new members of 
First Presbyterian Church.  

 
Lenten Breakfasts Starting 
Wednesday, February 18 

 
     In just a few short weeks, 
the season of Lent will again be 
observed.  This is a great 
opportunity for us as Christians 
to give a united message about 
the salvation that has been 
given to all through the sacrifice 

of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ.  Too often, 
we are seen and viewed by the format of our 
worship rather than the message we have to 
share.  There will be a fellowship and worship 
service every Wednesday morning during Lent.  
The churches hosting the Lenten Breakfasts this 
year are: 
  

Feb. 18, First Presbyterian Church 
 101 S. Center Street 
Feb. 25 Central Christian Church  
 300 W. Main Street 
March 4, First Un. Methodist Church 
 202 W. Main Street 
March 11, St. Henry’s Catholic Church 
 211 W. Olive Street 
March 18,  Our Savior Lutheran Church 
 3001 S. 6th Street 
March 25,  Trinity Lutheran Church 
 1011 S. 3rd Avenue 
April 1,  St. Mary’s Catholic Church 
 11 W. Linn Street  
   

     Breakfast will start at 6:30 a.m. followed by a 
Lenten message.  The host congregation is asked 
to finish by 7:15 a.m. 
    The theme for this season will be "Lessons of 
the Cross."  Everyone is encouraged to attend. 
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Quilts for Missions 
 Presbyterian Women plan to make 

mission quilts.  We invite anyone 
interested to come and help with this 

project. 
We will continue to meet in the 

Lower Lounge to work on the quilts 
February 4, 11, 18 & 25.   Plan to help any time 
between 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.  Each Wednesday you 
work on the quilts, please bring a can of soup that 
will be shared for lunch.   

Questions may be directed to Shala Ludley at 
752-6894. 

 
 

Worship & Music 
Still Needs Your Help! 

We are still in need of some volunteers for this 
year. 

The following are great opportunities to get 
involved and do not require a lot of time. 

Usher Coordinator 
2 ushers for 4th Sunday 
Lay Leader Coordinator 
Video Camera Operator 

Please give careful consideration to helping out 
in these areas. If you have any questions, please 
contact Brenda Severson at 641-751-1715. 

 
 

Church World Service Project  

A big thank you for your generous donations of 
$3,385 to Church World Service through the 
Alternative Gift Fair.   

On the flap of the return envelope in which we 
send the money it says, “Thank you for your 
tomorrow-changing generosity.”  Through your 
generosity, tomorrows are being changed in so 
many ways—feeding malnourished children; 
helping families be able to provide for themselves 
with gardens, chicks, bees, and rabbits; provision 
for health care for women and birthing kits; literacy 
classes, building schools and school supply kits; 
providing access to clean water.  Your gifts make a 
difference in the lives of MANY. 

 
 

 

Wednesday Club Starts   

Wednesday Club will get underway on 
February 4.   We need people to provide snacks, 
help with crafts and games, ride the bus and pray 
for the children. Please talk with Michelle 
Wilkinson or check out the sign-up sheet on the 
clipboard and see how you can be a part of this 
ministry. 
 

VBS News 
Mark your calendars! 

VBS will be held Sunday, 
June 21,  through 
Thursday, June 25. The 

theme is Hometown 
Nazareth: Where Jesus 

was a Kid.   
Attention woodworkers! VBS will have a 

carpentry shop this year.  We will need a couple 
of “master craftsmen” to assist.  We will also need 
wood scraps.  Please see Michelle for more 
information, and start saving your wood scraps!  

 

Sunday School Activities 
$77.46 has been raised so far in our noisy 

mission bucket.  The money will help the youth go 
on their mission trip this summer.   

Rotation Sunday school  studied the baptism 
of Jesus in January and will learn about the 
Transfiguration of Christ in February.   
Preschoolers have been learning how God made 
the world. 

Preschool Helpers  - Thank you to our 
preschool helpers in January:  Ashley Johnson, 
Heather Rottink, and Chad and Angie Pietig.  

More preschool helpers are needed. 
Children’s Church helper : Thank you to Barb 

Hawkins.  More people are needed to help with 
Children's Church. 

 
 

Awesome Presbys 
Awesome Presbys now meets on the 2nd and 

4th Sundays at 2:00 p.m.  On January 11, they 
had a sledding party at Wirin's.  The weather was 
perfect, the snow was great, and everyone had a 
good time.  Fifteen kids came and a few adults 
slid, too!  Thank you, Bethany and Bruce, for 
hosting us. 
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Summer Camp 
It’s not too early to be thinking about summer 

camp at Lakeshore Center on Okoboji.  Camp is an 
excellent place for children to get away from their 
daily routines and pressures, be active all day, 
learn that they can do things they never thought 
possible, expand their skills and abilities, be still 
and listen to God, become more self-reliant, 
conquer their fears, deepen their faith, meet new 
friends, play games, unplug from their electronics, 
make crafts- the list could go on and on. 

Camp isn’t just for kids.  Parents and 
grandparents can go to camp with a child, and 
family camp is offered as well. 

Information on 2015 camp offerings for children 
and families is available on the Lakeshore Center 
at Okoboji website.  
http://www.lakeshorecenteratokoboji.org/SummerC
amps/Overview.aspx 

Check the “summer camp” tab at the top. There 
is also a calendar showing the weeks when 
different ages can attend camp on the church 
website and on Michelle’s door. 
 

 

Financial Report for December 
DEC. ‘14  Actual    

Total Receipts    $33,504.99 
Budget 32,516.00 

 

Total Expenses $38,983.56 
Budget 37,829.00 

Year to Date: 
Total Receipts $363,864.52 

Budget 362,498.00 
Difference 1,366.52  

Total Expenses ($403,252.11) 
Budget (422,295.00) 
Difference 19,042.89 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PWC News 
Elizabeth Circle will meet 

Thursday, February12, at 1:30 p.m. 
in the Lower Lounge.  Shirley Egli 
and Susan Hibbs will hostess.  Jan 
Stubbs will present the devotions.  
Marylou Beckmann will do the lesson 
which is Chapter 11 of the study 

book. 
Sarah Circle will meet Tuesday, February 17, at 

9:15 a.m. in the Lower Lounge.  
PWC will not meet in February. 
PWC-CT will meet Tuesday, February 24, at 

1:00 p.m. in the Lower Lounge. 
 
 
 
 

Church Women  United  will not meet in 
February. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 The Emergency Food Box  
is in need of the following food 
items:   fruit (peaches, pears, 
mixed fruit), soup, pork and 
beans, any and all vegetables, 

tuna, tomatoes, noodles.   (Please check the 
expiration dates to make sure the food items are 
not outdated.) 

Food items or monetary (check/cash) 
donations may be brought to the EFB (109 S. 3rd 
St.) any weekday afternoon, 1:30-4:30.  Please 
make checks payable to: Emergency Food Box. 
Our mailing address is:  EFB, P.O. Box 391, 
Marshalltown, IA 50158.  Donated funds are used 
to buy food items from the Food Bank of Iowa and 
locally. 

Our records show that First Presbyterian 
Church donated 385 food items during 2014. 
Thank you for your past contributions.   

Many families in Marshall County receive food 
from EFB and are very grateful for your 
generosity.  EFB is run by an all-volunteer staff, 
and all food items are donated or purchased from 
the money contributed.  We could not provide 
food to so many people without your help! 
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House of Compassion Annual 
Meeting 

The House of Compassion invites volunteers 
and anyone interested in learning more about our 
mission to our Annual Meeting on Sunday, 
February 22. The meeting will be held in the dining 
room of the House, 211 W Church, at 1 p.m.  We 
will present statistics from 2014 and talk about the 
future of the House as we enter our 26th year of 
service to the community.  

As part of our event, there will be a short 
presentation on the book, "Toxic Charity: How the 
Church Hurts Those They Help and How to 
Reverse It" by Robert D. Lupton. For more 
information about this topic, please call Karen at 
the House of Compassion at 641-752-5999. 

Please join us for this event and lend your voice 
to our discussion about how to help our neighbors 
in need in Marshall County. 

-- Karen Frohwein 
House of Compassion 

 
 

Luke’s Ministry Message 
Women's Health Issues - 

Health Promotion  

ARTHRITIS 
 Women are at greater risk of developing 

arthritis.  Rheumatoid arthritis affects women twice 
as often as men.  Lupus (considered a form of 
arthritis) occurs 10 to 15 times more often among 
women than men.  Risk factors that can be 
controlled include overweight and obesity, joint 
injuries, infections such as Lyme disease, certain 
occupations with repetitive knee bending.  Risk 
factors that cannot be changed are gender, age, 
and genetic predisposition. 

ORAL HEALTH 
Poor oral health can affect the birth weight and 

term length of pregnancy.  Hormones will change 
while you are pregnant.  Your gums can be 
affected.  Problems can begin early and continue 
throughout the pregnancy.  Permanent damage to 
the gums can result.  If not treated properly, gum 
problems can cause early delivery and the size of 
the child can be affected. 

OSTEOPOROSIS 
Men as well as women are affected by 

osteoporosis, a disease that can be prevented and 
treated.  Osteoporosis causes bones to become 

fragile (or weak) and can place an individual at 
increased risk of fractures of the hip, spine, and 
wrist.  Prevention begins early in childhood by 
building strong bones.  It is more likely to develop if 
optimal bone mass did not develop during bone 
formation years.  Risk factors that can be changed 
are inadequate physical activity, a lifetime diet low 
in calcium and vitamin D, cigarette smoking, 
excessive alcohol intake, low levels of sex 
hormones, use of certain medications, anorexia 
nervosa.  Risk factors that cannot be changed are 
gender, old age, small body size, ethnicity 
(Caucasians and Asian women are at higher risk) 
and family history. 

DIABETES 
Only a blood test can tell for sure if someone 

has diabetes.  People who think they might have 
diabetes must visit a physician for diagnosis.  Risk 
factors are a sedentary life style, overweight, 
family history and pregnancy. 

OVERWEIGHT 
Overweight people face special challenges 

trying to be active.  They may not be able to bend 
or move in the same way that other people can.  
Facing these challenges is hard, but they can be 
overcome.  If your feet or joints hurt when you 
stand, non-weight bearing activities may be best 
for you.  Just moving any part of your body-even 
for a short time can make you healthier.  It is well 
established that eating more calories and burning 
less energy are the two biggest contributors to 
overweight.  It all boils down to balance, a balance 
in the calories in (eaten) versus out (used) to 
maintain weight.  It is essential to get a colorful 
variety of fruits and vegetables into your diet every 
day.  By including a mix of colors in your diet, you 
can help yourself maintain a healthy heart, strong 
bones and teeth, memory function, healthy weight 
levels, vision health and lower your risk of some 
cancers. 

HEART DISEASE 
Heart disease is the leading cause of death 

among men and women.  The average age for 
men is lower than in women.  Therefore, 
symptoms in women tend to go undetected until a 
heart attack occurs. Women tend to have more 
indigestion and nausea, fatigue, palpitations, 
shoulder pains, and in some cases no noticeable 
warning signs at all.  Risk factors that can be 
changes are cigarette smoking, high-fat/low fiber 
diets, and physical inactivity.  Risk factors that 
cannot be changes are family history, age and 
gender. 
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CANCER 
SKIN CANCER  - Artificial sources of ultraviolet 

light, such as tanning parlors, tanning booths and 
sunlamps can be dangerous and sometimes more 
dangerous than the sun's rays.  Sunscreen 
application should be a part of your daily morning 
routine. 

COLORECTAL - Women develop colorectal 
cancer at the same rate as men.  It is the third 
leading cause of death.  Risk factors include a 
family history, age greater than 50 and certain 
illnesses. 

BREAST AND CERVICAL  - Breast cancer can 
occur in men but is more frequent in women. 

LUNG - Ninety percent of all lung cancers in 
women are attributed to smoking.  Cigarette 
smoking kills an estimated 178,000 women in the 
U.S. annually.  Lung cancer has surpassed breast 
cancer as the leading cause of cancer related 
deaths in women. 

PROMOTING HEALTH IN WOMEN 
Maintain a healthy weight, stay active, avoid 

joint injuries, get dental care, eat a healthy diet, 
cease smoking if smoking, avoid excessive alcohol 
consumption, see your doctor regularly, discuss 
use of medications with him/her, avoid artificial 
tanning, have colorectal screening, regular breast 
exams, mammograms, pap smears and consider 
the new immunization for teenage girls that 
prevents certain cervical cancers. More and more is 
being learned about women’s disease and courses 
are now being taught in medical schools about the 
differences in gender.  At some time in the future, 
we may even see specialists in women’s health. 

 

Greetings from  
Shawn & Nancy Paul 

As we bring 2014 to a close, we can look back 
and say "LOOK WHAT THE LORD HAS DONE!!" 
 A brand new community that was very limited to 
the gospel of Jesus Christ has been brought forth. 
100's of souls have given their lives to Jesus Christ. 
 A brand new evangelical church has been placed 
in the very heart of the Chorti Indian territory, first 
time in history!  Now the little church is too small 
and another building needs to be built due to 
explosive growth! 

This community, unfortunately, comes with its 
very own problems:  illiteracy; no biblical 
knowledge; hunger; unemployment; medical needs; 
and much more!  We are doing our very best to 
meet needs as they come forth.  The Word of God 

is being preached.  A reading program is in place. 
 We feed and provide medical care as provisions 
are available.  

2015 is coming soon!!  Nothing was 
accomplished in 2014 without the hearts, hands, 
and feet of so many.  This is a partnership 
ministry and there is enough room for everyone! 
 Don't miss out on your opportunity to become a 
part through your monthly financial partnership, 
gifts and talents, and willingness to come on a 
short-term mission trip.  By us coming together as 
one, we can overcome the Kingdom of Darkness 
and usher in the light of Christ, changing this 
community for all eternity. 

Mission Teams  - Our goal is to bring in 8-10 
teams that consist of different skill sets to reach 
the community for Christ.  We want to open the 
door more so for those with the desire to: 
evangelize; use their construction skills; provide 
medical care; hold seminars; minister in schools; 
hold nightly church meetings; and much more. 
 The opportunities are endless, and we have the 
ability to do so. 

Community Development  - Currently, we 
have made a collective effort to impact La Laguna 
and surrounding communities.  La Laguna is at 
the heart of all surrounding areas of where we 
want to reach.  By reaching out and developing 
points of contact, we are priming other areas to 
advance the gospel of Jesus Christ.  In order to 
do so, we are developing leaders within the La 
Laguna church to take the message of Christ to 
three other Chorti Indian communities through 
weekly Bible studies and other forms of outreach. 
 As time goes by, our desire is to build churches 
within these areas of development, but that is not 
foreseen until 2016 or later.  Part of this 
community development would be to provide a 
salary to another leader within the church along 
with Pastor Favio. 

---Shawn & Nancy Paul 
 Morning Star Missions 

 
 
 

Thank you to the Deacons for 
the lovely peace lily in memory of 
our brother-in-law, Roy Ingram. 

--- Roger & Karen Schoell  
I just received my little jar of 

blueberry jam.  It is delicious!!   The day you 
delivered the jam was the day that Jim went to the 
hospital.  Now, I can just enjoy it, so I want to 
thank Michelle and the Sunday school.  A special 



Good News from First Presbyterian Church, January 31, 2015, page 6 
 
 
 

In many denominations of Western 
Christianity, Ash Wednesday marks the first 
day, or the start of the season of Lent, which 
begins 40 days prior to Easter (Sundays are 
not included in the count). Lent is a time when 
many Christians prepare for Easter by 
observing a period of fasting, repentance, 
moderation and spiritual discipline. The Bible 
does not mention Ash Wednesday or the 
custom of Lent, however, the practice of 
repentance and mourning in ashes is found in 
several Bible passages including 2 Samuel 
13:19; Esther 4:1; Job 2:8; Daniel 9:3; and 
Matthew 11:21. 

thanks to Sam who made my sweet card.  
Blessings to all of you. 

---Marge Wolfe 
Thank you to all the carolers who came to our 

house to sing at Christmas.  Thank you to Jack 
Stickfort for playing the piano so we could all sing 
carols.  What a fun time it was for us.  It was a 
wonderful evening. 

---Ralph & Agnes Ward 
Thank you to all the people who came to my 

90th birthday party. This made my day very special. 
This was the largest birthday party that Glenwood 
has ever had.   

---Jean Evans and her family 
Thank you for the cards, the calls, the flowers, 

for errands run, the food and the many offers to 
help, and especially for your prayers after my fall.  

I appreciate all of it. What a great church 
family!   

---Edith Rankin 
Thank you to Barb Hawkins for her visits, for 

the cookies and for bringing me the Sunday 
bulletins. They are so nice to read. Thank you to 
Barb McBride for her visits, and to Pastor Ian for 
coming to see me. 

---Betty Emmons 
 

---our faithful workers at the 
House of Compassion during the 
month of January: Marylou 
Beckmann,  Joe Holubar,  

Shirley Egli, Ed Jackson, Carissa King, Valerie 
King,  Carole Permar,  Edith Rankin, Carolyn 
Wilkinson, Don & David Wilson  and Barb 
Wollam.   

---Bob Boeyink  for repairing some musical 
instruments for the preschool class. 
---Hank Bradbury  for his past long-time service of 
duplicating the church services on cassette tapes. 
---Dee Daniels  for auditing the PWC books. 

 

 

 
Ash Wednesday marks the 

beginning of Lent and arrives 
on February 18. Generally, we 
have a time of prayer or a 
service of repentance to 

prepare for Lent on that evening. This year, we 
would like to do a “Service of Healing and 
Wholeness.” As Presbyterians, we believe that God 
can and does respond to our prayers for healing. 

We will even use the service from the 
Presbyterian “Book of Common Worship.” 

Anyone who is struggling with sin, disease, 
sickness, injury, pain, confusion, depression, 
weariness or cannot sleep is welcome to join us in 
prayers for healing. There will be a communal 
prayer for healing and an opportunity for 
individuals in need of healing to come forward and 
receive anointing with oil and the laying on of 
hands by the Elders and Pastors of the church. 
You may also come forward on behalf of someone 
who is unable to attend and be prayed over on 
their behalf.  

We hope you will join us on Wednesday, 
February 18, at 6:00 p.m. to worship and prayer 
for the healing of many in our fellowship who are 
in need of God’s grace. If you have friends or 
neighbors who would benefit from this service, 
please ask them to come with you. All are 
welcome to join us as we seek the healing touch 
of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

Pastor Rich 
 

  

I have heard of a great sin.   
It breaks my heart – because I am the sinner. 

Have you ever come 
through an uncomfortable 
situation, perhaps even tragic, 
only to realize that the 
discomfort, or tragedy was of 

your own making?  A common lament around our 
household is heard after we’ve visited an all-you-
can-eat buffet. “I’m NEVER eating that much 
again!”  We hold our bellies and moan, 
“Ooooohhh…" and hopefully, we realize that a 



Good News from First Presbyterian Church, January 31, 2015, page 7 
 
 
 

salad or disciplining ourselves to eat smaller 
portions is a necessary change. 

Perhaps we’ve emerged from the doctor’s office 
with a new diagnosis of type-2 diabetes, or lung 
cancer, or heart disease that could have been 
prevented had we just eaten healthier or stopped 
smoking or exercised for half as many hours as we 
spent on the couch.  We sit our car in the parking 
lot and cry and, hopefully, realize that a change in 
how we think about our health is necessary. 

There are a whole host of these remorseful 
moments in the human experience ranging in 
severity from hangovers to broken relationships to 
the results of life-threatening decisions.  These are 
Ash Wednesday moments - points in our lives 
when we realize a change needs to take place if 
there is to be any healing, or forgiveness, or 
wholeness in our future.  This has been true since 
early times. 

“Then I turned my face to the Lord God, 
seeking Him by prayer and pleas for mercy with 
fasting and sackcloth and ashes. I prayed to the 
Lord my God and made confession, saying, “O 
Lord, the great and awesome God, who keeps 
covenant and steadfast love with those who love 
Him and keep His commandments, we have sinned 
and done wrong and acted wickedly and rebelled, 
turning aside from Your commandments and rules.” 
 Daniel 9:3-5 (NIV) 

Fortunately, God has provided a way for us to 
remedy these Ash Wednesday moments through a 
Savior, His Son, Jesus Christ.  A personal 
relationship with Jesus offers the healing, 
forgiveness, wholeness, and even salvation we 
need to correct that which we have inflicted on 
ourselves.  This life-saving relationship begins with 
our repentance, our turning back to God and God’s 
ways. During our Ash Wednesday service on 
February 18, you are invited to receive the sign of 
the cross with ashes on your forehead as a sign of 
remorse and repentance; that we recognize our sin 
and we offer ourselves anew to God.  

God soothes our pain, wipes away our tears, 
and sits with us in those surreal moments of Ash 
Wednesday because He loves us and seeks our 
redemption.  The ashes of our sin are no match for 
the cleansing power of the blood of the Lamb. If 
you or anyone you know is in need of a visit, 
prayers, or pastoral care of any kind, please don’t 
hesitate to call the church office so that we may 
minister to the whole body of Christ. 

Pastor Ian McMullen 

JANUARY SESSION ACTIONS 
The Stated Session meeting of First 

Presbyterian Church, Marshalltown, met at 7:10 
p.m. Tuesday, January 20, 2015, in the Lower 
Lounge. 

Moderator Rev. Dr. Richard A. King opened 
the meeting and presented the devotions and 
opening prayer.   

Motion prevailed  to approve the minutes as 
written of the December 16, 2014 Stated Meeting. 

By pre-approval of the Session, Reagan and 
Reese Buschbom will be baptized Sunday, 
January 25, 2015.  Motion prevailed  to approve the 
transfer of Jacob Butler to First Baptist Church in 
Gonzales, Louisiana. 

Tony and Jenny Buschbom  will be 
introduced as new members to the congregation 
January 25, 2015.  They were approved by 
Session October 21, 2014. 

Financials -  Rich King presented the 
Financial and Investments reports.  December 
giving was the best giving month this year. We 
ended slightly ahead of the budget. Spending was 
below the budget.  Money continues to come in 
for the Building Fund.  Some interest money was 
earned from the CDs.   

Missions/Evangelism  - A printed report was 
presented.  Carter Strand updated the committee 
on Jonathan's House.  He will be traveling to 
Sibut, Africa in January to meet with the orphans 
and staff.  Mission budget cuts were discussed 
with support to the youth overseas mission trip 
being cut until income to the church improves. 

Finance &Stewardship –  No report. 
W & M - Brenda Severson reported on the 

printed report that was distributed noting the 
committee had reviewed the worship services for 
the past several weeks. Dates for special services 
during 2015 were reported.  Motion prevailed to 
approve the dates for Communion Services on the 
first Sunday of each month, Maundy Thursday, 
Christmas Eve and the first Sunday of January, 
2016.  Special offerings will be One Great Hour of 
Sharing during Lent, Maundy Thursday offering for 
the Deacons, Joy offering the fourth Sunday of 
Advent, and Ackley Home offering on Christmas 
Eve.  A new chairperson, Worship Leader 
Coordinator, the Communion cloth, the keyboard 
and storage for Rich's banners was discussed. 

Communion —186 on December 7, and 135 
on January 4. Home Communion was taken to 
Jean Brennecke, Betty Emmons, Bette Etter, 
Jean Evans, Doris Flanagan, LaVone Lee, 
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Lavine Meyer,  Connie Montover  and 16 
residents at Glenwood Place.      
Christian Education -  Karin Podhajsky 

reported the need for volunteers for Children's 
Church and Wednesday Club. 

 A & P Committee  – Rich King reported they are 
working on committee chairpersons. Elders should 
let Rich know which committees they would like to 
serve on and/or chair. 

M & I Committee –  Rich Daniels reported the 
committee is working on the directory and having 
pictures taken by Lifetouch Photography.  

Property -  Kurt Lynch reported that Art Pearson 
was introduced as the interim custodian while Yawo 
is in Africa.  Kurt distributed preliminary drawings of 
what the church cross-over to the Gathering Place 
might look like.  Steve Anderson will look into 
moving the camera in Fellowship Hall for better 
viewing. After the Sweetheart Banquet is over, the 
floors in Fellowship Hall will be stripped and waxed.  
Volunteers will be asked to help clean closets at the 
church to get rid of the clutter.  The policy to donate 
items to the church will be looked at.  The committee 
will continue to look into the projector problems.  

Other Business –  Committees and 
chairpersons still need to be organized. 

The meeting was closed with small group 
prayer.  

 

Newsletter deadline with MARCH 
information is FRIDAY,  

FEBRUARY20, 2014. 
 

 
 

Reminder:  
Feb. 8—Boy Scout Sunday 
Feb. 14—Valentine's Day 
Feb. 15—Transfiguration of the Lord 
Feb. 16—President's Day 
Feb. 17—SESSION 
Feb. 18—Ash Wednesday 
Feb. 22—First Sunday of Lent 
Feb. 28—Sweetheart Banquet  

 

 

 

 

 

Members in mission making a difference. 
GOOD NEWS from First Presbyterian Church is 

published monthly.  Deadline for the following issue is 
published in the calendar.  Comments and 

contributions are welcome. 
Church office phone: 641-753-5929 

Web Site www.nivlac.org 
Email Church at presmtwn@mchsi.com  

Pastor at rich.king@mchsi.com 
Associate Pastor at dave.beckmann@mchsi.com  

Pastoral Care Minister at skywalktocure@gmail.com  
Youth & Families Director at jrottink@hotmail.com 

Christian Education Director at 
michelle.firstpres@gmail.com   
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1      Communion 
 
9:00 a.m. Worship 
10:05 a.m. Gathering &  
           Fellowship Time 
10:15 a.m. SS 
10:15 a.m. Confirmation 

“Souper” Bowl   

2 
5:30 p.m.  Missions 
6:30 p.m. W & M  
6:30 p.m. Finance 
7:30 p.m. A & P 
7:30 p.m. CE 
7:30 p.m.  Property 
8:30 p.m. M & I 

3 
 
9:00 a.m. Staffing 
               

12-4p Triumph Cntr. 

 
 

4 
9:00 a.m. ABC Quilters 
2:30 p.m. Wed. Club 
6:30 p Discipleship Class 
6:30 p.m. Youth 101  
6:30 p.m. Bells 
7:30 p.m. Choir 
8:30 p.m. Praise Team 

5 
    
 8:30 am Flapjacks 
 
12:00 p.m. Oasis  
          Prayer Group 
12-4p Triumph Cntr. 
     

6 7 

8    Chancel Choir 
 9:00 a.m. Worship 
10:05 a.m. Gathering &  
           Fellowship Time 
10:15 a.m. SS 
10:15 a Confirmation 
  2:00 p.m. Awesome  
                  Presbys 

9 
  

 
 
 
 

10 

  
 

12-4p Triumph Cntr. 

11 
9:00 a.m. ABC Quilters 
2:30 p.m. Wed. Club 
6:30 p Discipleship Class 
6:30 p.m. Youth 101  
6:30 p.m. Bells 
7:30 p.m. Choir 
8:30 p.m. Praise Team 

12 
8:30 am Flapjacks 
 
12:00 p.m. Oasis  
          Prayer Group 
12-4p Triumph Cntr. 

1:30 p.m. Elizabeth Cr. 
(Lower Lounge) 

13 
 
 

14   
Valentine’s 
Day 
 
 

15 
         Bells                 
9:00 a.m. Worship 
10:05 a.m. Gathering &  
           Fellowship Time 
10:15 a.m. SS 
10:15 a.m. Confirmation 

16 
 
 
 
 
 

17 
    
9:00 a. Staffing   
        
9:15 a.m. Sarah Circle 

12-4p Triumph Cntr. 
 
7:00 pm  Session 
 

18  6:30am Lenten 
Breakfast-1st Presbyterian   

 9:00 a.m. ABC Quilters 
2:30 p.m. Wed. Club 
6:30 p Discipleship Class 
6:30 p.m. Youth 101  
6:30 p.m. Bells 
7:30 p.m. Choir 
8:30 p.m. Praise Team 

19 
8:30 am Flapjacks 
 
12:00 p.m. Oasis           
           Prayer Group 
12-4p Triumph Cntr. 

 
 
 

20 
Newsletter 
Deadline  
  
   

21 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

22     Chancel Choir 
  
9:00 a.m. Worship 
10:05 a.m. Gathering &  
           Fellowship Time 
10:15 a.m. SS 
10:15 a.m. Confirmation 
  2:00 p.m. Awesome  
                  Presbys 
 

 23      
Presidents’ Day 
 
 
 
 

24 
  

12-4p Triumph Cntr. 
 
1:00 p.m. 
    PWC-CT—LL 

 
 

25    6:30am Lenten 
Breakfast-Central 
Christian Church  
9:00 a.m. ABC Quilters  
2:30 p.m.  Wed. Club 
6:30 p Discipleship Class 
6:30 p.m. Youth 101  
6:30 p.m. Bells 
7:30 p.m. Choir 
8:30 p.m. Praise Team 

26 
 
8:30 am Flapjacks 
 
12:00 p.m. Oasis   
            Prayer Group 
12-4p Triumph Cntr. 

27 
 
 
 

28 
 
6:00 p.m.  
  Sweetheart   
    Banquet 

*REGULAR FALL/WINTER WORSHIP SCHEDULE  

    9:00 a.m. Worship 

  10:05a.m.  Fellowship Time/Gathering 

  10:15 a.m.  Sunday school—all ages 

9:00-11:15 a.m.  Child care Provided 



 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1  
 
Orlyn 
    Langenbau 
Jacob     
      Thiessen 

2  
 
Margaret 
      Ferhle 

3  
 
Jacob Butler 

4 5  
 
Barb McBride 
Connie  
    Montover 
 

6  
Paul        
   Podhajsky 
Jon Rottink 
Bruce Wirin 

7 
 
Darrell Wilmott 

8  
 
Bill Lawyer 
Herb Rickert 

9  
Mavis Gray 
Glenn  
VanStaalduine 
Oliver Young 

10  
 
Amanda 
        Vogt 

11 12 13 14  
 
Sara Reed 
Chris Tullis 

15  
Douglas 
        Cooper 
Chad Pietig 

16  
 
Lauren 
        Grabau 

17 
 
Owen   
   Bovenmyer 
 

18  
 
Tyler Peglow 
Jim Perkins 

19 20  
 
Lavonne    
       Watkins 
 

21 

22 23  
 
Betty Jacobs 
Valerie King 

24  
Beth    
      Harrison 
Kathryn  
      Schaudt 

25  
 
Caroline 
Kauffman 

26  
 
Val Wilson 

27 28 
 
 
29 
Dylan Witt 

 February 2015 Birthday/Prayer Calendar 

 

Praying for each other brings us 
closer together. Please pray each 

day for those listed. 

Sunday Morning ServantsSunday Morning ServantsSunday Morning ServantsSunday Morning Servants    



 Feb. 1                       Feb. 8            Feb. 15              Feb. 22                
Worship Leader…      
                 9:00 …... Jim Mosher Craig Henze ________________ Karen Schoell 
Greeters   9:00…….Rich & Dee Daniels Bill Eilers  ________________  Betty Jacobs & Loren Vogt   
Fellowship Hosts... Barb McBride Mike & Carole Tullis ________________ __________________  
Cup Washers…… Becky Sharpshair ________________ S. & W. Anderson Ron & Linda Kauffman     
Nursery  . . . . . . . . ________________& ________________&  _______________& _______________ &   
 _________________ ________________ ________________ _______________  

Deacons………….. Mike & Kari Hancock Sharpshair/Sudenga Evers/Stubbs Orlyn & Doris Langenbau 
Donuts . . . . . . . .  _________________ Fran & Ken Smith Irene Scheeler Mike & Joan Gerbo    
Flowers  . . . . . . .   O. & D. Langenbau Meg Sponseller Craig & Tedra Henze Mike & Joan Gerbo    
Ushers . . . . . . . .           FIRST SUNDAY      SECOND SUNDAY      THIRD SUNDAY          FOURTH SUNDAY     FIFTH SUNDAY  
    Team Captain     Terry Buzbee            Brenda Severson Roger & Karen Schoell   DeLoris Holubar  Dick & Barb McBride 
 Hank Bradbury Donita Anders                   Pat & Mary Hemming       Bonnie Bradbury  Doug & Karen Bacon 
     Ed Jackson Roger Anders                    Ron & Linda Kauffman     Betty Jacobs              Doris & Orlyn Langenbau 
     Harlan Quick Stan & Nancy VanWyk                          Dennis Ostrem Steve Strand 
     Larry Schrum Barb Vovos                                         Tracy Ostrem Jerry Rakowicz 
     Don Turbiville                                      
Usher Alternates in alphabetical  (9:00 a.m. – All Year )  
 Roger Bristley Jim Grimmius Doris Langenbau Harlan Quick Barb Vovos  
 Doug Butler Craig Henze Orlyn Langenbau Marcia Quick Dale Wedgwood   
 Brinda Evans DeLoris Holubar Mary Lovig Jerry Schaudt Dorothy Wilson    
 John Evans Joe Holubar LaVern Paul Don Smith Ron Wilson  
 Clyde Evers Yasuyo Smith   

 


